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Charles Packer Ballentine was
born on his father’s farm in the
Wassamassaw Section of Berkeley
County on September 13, 1879, the
third child of Ellison Judson and
Georgianah Stroble (Brownlee) Bal-
lentine. On February 26, 1905 he
married Minnie Esther Huxford in
Russellville, South Carolina.  She
was born on February 5, 1887 in
Russellville, the fourth of fourteen
children of Joseph and Ida Diggs
(Wilder) Huxford.  Minnie Huxford
was a school teacher in Berkeley
County, having been awarded her
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Charles Packer
Ballentine, Sheriff

of Berkeley County

teaching certificate on May 20,
1904.

In 1904, at the age of 24, C. P.
Ballentine served for one year as the
foreman at the Berkeley County
Prison Camp.  In the following year,
1905, he purchased a farm of one
hundred and twenty-eight acres near
St. Stephen in Berkeley County,
where he farmed and raised his fam-
ily.  In 1911 he was elected Con-
stable of St. Stephen. He was elected
county supervisor five years later in
1916 and was appointed to the
Santee River Bridge Commission in
1920.  He was first elected Sheriff
of Berkeley County in 1922.  He was
reelected to that office in 1926,
1930, 1934, and 1938.  He was a
member of the Peace Officers As-
sociation and a member of the
Mount Hope Lodge, No. 128, An-
cient Free Masons.  In the History
of South Carolina, Volume 4, 1934,
the author says, “He is one of the
most popular public officials in this
part of South Carolina and has an
enviable reputation for fairness,
courage and conscientiousness.”

They had twelve children, but
only ten reached adulthood.  The
children of Charles Packer and
Minnie Esther (Huxford) Ballentine,
all born in St. Stephen, are: (1)
Charles Glenn, born January 4 and

Okay, folks, the reunion is get-
ting closer and closer.  Time to make
those last minute plans to insure that
you can make it.

A fun time will be had by all,
as usual.  There will be lots of good
food, good conversation and activi-
ties for the children.  So, bring them
along, too.

I will have my computer ge-
nealogy records there again this year.
If you have any pictures, documents,
or letters that you want to have in-
cluded, please bring them along and
I will incorporate them into the
project.  I would prefer copies that I
can take back with me, but will have
the ability to scan flat pieces into
computer graphic files.

The newsletter is being well
accepted by the family.  I want to
keep making it better, but I need
some help, too.  Please sit down
between now and the reunion and
write down some interesting family
stories and bring them to the reunion
for me.  I would also like copies of
pictures of your family and child-
hood.  One of the most common
compliments on the newsletter is
about the pictures that I use.

The reunion will be at the Rus-
sellville Christian Church this year,
so make plans, get your stuff to-
gether, and come on out and have a
good time and meet some “new”
relatives.
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(See MINISTER on page 3)

Folks Huxford was born No-
vember 16, 1893 near Axson in
Coffee (now Atkinson) County, GA.
His father, Calvitt Huxford of Ber-
keley County, SC, was a successful
pine forestry businessman who had
come to Wiregrass Georgia about
1882.  In 1890, Calvitt Huxford
married Kansas Drawdy, the only
daughter of John J. and Elizabeth
(Patten) Drawdy.  Mr. Drawdy was
a member of an old Wiregrass Geor-
gia family.

About 1907, the Calvitt Hux-
ford family moved to Homerville,
GA, where Folks Huxford spent vir-
tually all of his remaining years.  He
was an attorney by profession who,
at one time or another, held almost
every elective public office in Clinch
County, oftentimes stating to others
with a deep sense of affection and
pride that in over 65 years as a pub-
lic servant, he never lost a political
race in Clinch County.  From 1960
to 1964, he served as Judge of
Alapaha Circuit Superior Court,
comprised of the Wiregrass Geor-
gia counties of Atkinson, Berrien,
Clinch, Cook, and Lanier.  At the

time of his death at age 87 on March
21, 1981 from pneumonia and pul-
monary complications, he had just
the previous fall been re-elected as
State Court Judge of Clinch County.

Folks Huxford was an extraor-
dinarily versatile man.  In addition
to being an attorney and holding
public elective office almost con-
tinuously from 1915 to 1981, he was
also a newspaper owner, editor and
publisher; an ordained Baptist min-
ister; and was widely-known
throughout the southeastern states as
a pianist and church song leader.
However, his deep-seated hobby
from his teenage years until his death
was genealogy and the history of his
part of the world that he knew and
loved so well.  During his nearly
three-quarters of a century’s work in
his hobby, he wrote several county
histories, wrote syndicated newspa-
per articles, edited and published a
regional genealogical magazine, and
authored the Pioneers of Wiregrass
Georgia, during which time he
amassed a staggering amount of ge-
nealogical and historical materials,
only a fraction of which is contained
in his published works.  With his
photographic memory, he could re-
call instantly virtually every shred of
material he had ever collected, and
this gift remained with him unim-
paired until his death.  He was one
of only 50 Fellows of the American
Society of Genealogists, and at the
time of his death, the only Fellow
south of Virginia.  The repository for
his collected materials since March,
1981, has been the Huxford Genea-
logical Society of Homerville, GA.

In 1913 Judge Huxford mar-
ried Orie Lois Kirkland, a native of
Homerville and the oldest daughter
of David Edward and Meddie
Delphia (Register) Kirkland, both
members of old Wiregrass Georgia

families.  Following her death in
1968, he married his first cousin,
Mrs. Stella (Huxford) Grady of SC,
who passed away in 1977.  He had
two sons and a daughter by his first
marriage.  His daughter, Mary Lydia,
passed away before her 10th birth-
day.  The older son, Iverson Harris
Huxford, prior to his death in 1994,
was the editor and publisher of the
Clinch County News of Homerville.
The younger son, Dr. John Calvitt
Huxford, is retired from the Depart-
ment of Music at Valdosta State
University in Valdosta, GA, and
lives in Valdosta.

FOLKS HUXFORD,
A VERSATILE MAN

(Nov. 16, 1893 - Mar. 21, 1981) MINISTER OF
WESTFIELD

The following information is
extracted from the Journal of
Reverand John Ballantine, Minister
of Westfield, Massachusetts, 1737-
1774.

July 18th, 1759 - I saw today
in Leicester the ruins of David
Lynd’s Barn and House which was
destroyed by a whirlwind on the 10
inst. [July 10th]. Nothing remains
but a part of the Chimney 5 or 6 feet
high or over and part of the lower
floor, did not see a piece of timber
together.  The House was not blown
down but blown away, large timbers
were thrown some rods from the
House, lighter materials were blown
to a great distance. Poles blown from
the fence were blown to a great dis-
tance.  A pile of boards, 5000 ft.
were blown to pieces. Poles blown
from the fence came down with such
force that they went into the ground
2 feet.  Many nails from a cask were
stuck into a tree so they were pulled
out with difficulty.  Household fur-
niture was so dispersed that little has
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HERALDRY
These surname coats of arms are not
meant to imply any ownership by any
family.  They are only presented here
as an item of interest.  The rules of
Heraldry are very strict about the use
of arms.

ADDITIONS AND
CORRECTIONS

died March 27, 1906; (2) Cecil
Agnes, born April 29, 1907 and died
July 13, 1988; (3) Georgie Stroble,
born March 5, 1909; (4) Packer
Huxford, born February 25, 1911
and died April 27, 1967; (5) Lydia
Lenora, born October 20, 1912 and
died July 29, 1995; (6) Ida Wilder,
born January 25, 1915; (7) Minnie,
born July 25 and died July 31, 1917;
(8) Alice, born August 8, 1918 and
died January 5, 1994; (9) Richard
Brownlee, born December 6, 1920
and died September 30, 1992; (10)
Annie Elizabeth, born March 6,
1923; (11) William Wayne, born
February 22, 1924 and died August
12, 1965; and (12) Calvitt Benjamin,
born April 17, 1926.

Charles Packer Ballentine died
December 27, 1939 at the age of 60,
at McLeod’s Hospital in Florence,
South Carolina, under the care of
Dr. Walter R. Mead.  Minnie Hux-
ford Ballentine died May 30, 1968
at the age of 81, at Berkeley County
Hospital in Moncks Corner, South
Carolina under the care of  Dr. Rob-
ert S. Solomon.  They are buried at
each other’s side in the St. Stephen’s
Episcopal Cemetery in St. Stephen,
South Carolina.

SHERIFF
(continued from page 1)

THE SIGNATURE
Some people believe that a person’s
signature can be used to tell a lot
about that person.  Here are some
examples of the signature of Sheriff
C.P. Ballentine during his life.  What
can you see?

1909 signature:

1911 signature:

1919 signature:

1933 signature:

1939 signature:

NONE REPORTED

MINISTER
(continued from page 2)

(See MINISTER on page 5)

been found.  Some Beds were found
on trees, some articles were found 8
miles distant.  A negro man was
killed.  The owner of the House and
a traveller were much hurt.  One
child was carried over the tops of
trees to a distance of 40 rods, all the
rest in the House, 12, were wonder-
fully preserved.  2 horses were killed
with the fall of the barn, the materi-
als of which were not so much scat-
tered.  We see in this dispensation a
display of the Power of God. Who
will not fear to offend such a being.

September 9, 1759 - A Bear
was killed in the afternoon.  Was it
a violation of the Sabbath?  Answer,
If a house were to take fire it would
be right to put it out; these beasts
destroy the Corn, kill the sheep, hogs
and young Cattle, the lives of men
are exposed; it seems therefore to
be a work of necessity.

March 17, 1760 - Town meet-

CLASS OF ‘27

This picture of Louveta Gertrude
(Ballentine) Harleston was taken for
her high school graduation in 1927.  She
was born March 10, 1911, has four
children by her first husband, Charles
Aimar Neilsen and lives in Awendaw,
SC, with her son, Robert.

(see FEAGIN on page 4)
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NONAGENARIANS

Dorothy Ellen (Huxford)
Bobbitt  celebrated her 91st birthday
on March 17, 1998. She was born
in Russellville in 1907, the young-
est of fourteen children of Joseph
and Ida Diggs (Wilder) Huxford.
The above picture of Aunt Ellen was
taken in 1928 when she was 21 years
old. Aunt Ellen lives in Pineville.

John Willson Ballentine will
celebrate his 91st birthday on May
11, 1998. He was also born in 1907
in the Wassamassaw Section of Ber-
keley County, the oldest of four chil-
dren of Enos Elliott and Innis Lorena
(Willson) Ballentine. He and his
wife, Frances, live in Summerville.

On my last vist to South Caro-
lina, I had the opportunity to sit
down and talk with Willson Ballen-
tine.  He and his wife, Frances, live
on the old Willson homesite on US
Highway 176 near the entrance to
the Wassamassaw Baptist Church.
On May 11, Willson will celebrate
his 91st birthday.  He is a delightful
person to talk with and I thoroughly
enjoyed my visit. He is always will-
ing to take time to tell a family story,
and this is the one he told me that
day.

“I had graduated from college
and had gone to New York and was
working up in New York and I came
home on vacation one year, one
summer. I had an old girl friend that
lived in Augusta, Georgia, and I de-
cided to go up and visit her. Well,
there was a governor by the name
of Richards [John G. Richards, Gov-
ernor of SC, 1927-1931], as well as
I remember. He shut down every-
thing in South Carolina on Sunday,
including all the filling stations.
Well, I figured I had enough gaso-
line to get to Augusta, and I started
out, but I didn’t quite get there. And
I was still in South Carolina, about
2 miles away from Augusta. The
highway department came along,
and they pushed me, across the
bridge, to get there. But, then I found
out about Governor Richards. He
had closed everything, he wanted
everything closed, he even tried to
stop the railroads from running.

Well, Sheriff Ballentine, every
year when the South Carolina Con-
gress ended its season, they would
have a big party down on the Coo-
per River, and not very far from Hell
Hole Swamp. And, of course, that
was well known for it’s bootleg.

GOVERNOR FIRES
THE SHERIFF

And, Sheriff Ballentine liked some
drinks, too. He didn’t have any
trouble getting the whiskey for the
Congressmen, and they would have
a real big picnic there. Well, anyhow,
Richards  was a teetotaler, and, he
went to the party alright, but he
didn’t like the drinking. So, he re-
moved Sheriff Ballentine from of-
fice.

Richards at this time, had a
chauffeur that used to drive him
around, who was from Lebanon over
here. He’s dead now, but he told me
this story. Richards  had a daughter
who taught school down in Florida.
She came home for a visit and tried
to get on the train to go back to
Florida and Richards stopped the
train in Columbia. It took a while,
but the train people finally stopped
the Governor from doing that.

Well, anyhow, he removed
Sheriff Ballentine. When the next
election came around, Sheriff Bal-
lentine ran again and so did
Richards. Richards lost out, and
Sheriff Ballentine was re-elected.”

I hope to include many more
of Willson’s memories of family sto-
ries, and others, in future issues of
our newsletter.

JUNIOR, II, III
When a boy is named for his

father, he is called “junior.”  A boy
named for his father who is a “jun-
ior,” is called “the 3rd” (III).  A man
with II after his name is not named
for his father, but for someone else
in his family, perhaps an uncle or
grandfather with the same name.

Although this is not always
adhered to, it is the proper naming
convention from the past.

Thanks to The Family Tree, Ellen
Payne Odom Library newspaper,
Moultrie, GA, April/May 1998.

FEAGIN

This coat of arms is officially
documented in Burke’s General Ar-
mory. It reads:

“Per chev. gu. and erm. In chief
three covered cups or.”  Translated
it means, “Divided chevronways,
red and ermine; in upper third, three
gold covered cups.”

(see FEAGIN on page 5)

(continued from page 3)



Vol. 2, No. 3 Page 5 May/June  1998

Thanks to all who made dona-
tions since the last issue of our news-
letter.  We are still on good financial
footing, but can always use dona-
tions for postage and printing costs.
If you enjoy our newsletter and want
to keep it coming, please consider
making a donation.   All money re-
ceived go only to the costs of print-
ing and mailing the newsletter.

SOUTH CAROLINA
Moncks Corner

Mrs. Loretta (Russell) Paris
St. Stephen

Spencer & Betty (Williams) Crawford
Summerville

Mrs. Doris (Ballentine) Law
NORTH CAROLINA

Grifton
Mrs. Helen (Bass) Savage Pilkington

GEORGIA
Savannah

Mrs. Alice (Ballantyne) Oglesby
Valdosta

Dr. John Calvitt & Ann (McHugh)
Huxford

COLORADO
Colorado Springs

W. Wayne & Ruth (Reil) Ballentine

Please send donations to:
George H. Ballentine

2714 Phyllis Dr.
Copperas Cove, TX 76522-4311

DONATION STATUS

WHAT’S IN A NAME?

If you have access to the Internet,
take a moment and check out our
website at the URL above. Drop
me an e-mail and let me know
what you think about the site and
how I might improve it.

WE ARE ON THE
INTERNET, TOO!

http://www.n-link.com/~georgeball

John Cecil Savage and Lydia
Lenora Ballentine were married on
January 21, 1929 in Moncks Cor-
ner, South Carolina.  John Savage
was born May 25, 1907 in Empo-
ria, Virginia, the son of John Cicero
and Delilah (Harrison) Savage.  John
Cicero Savage was born in 1887 and
died in 1949.  Delilah Harrison was
born in 1877 and also died in 1949.
Both are buried in St. Stephen’s
Episcopal Cemetery in St. Stephen,
South Carolina.

Lydia Lenora Ballentine was
born October 20, 1912, in St.
Stephen, South Carolina, the daugh-
ter of Charles Packer and Minnie
Esther (Huxford) Ballentine.  They
had four children.  Their children
are: 1) John Cecil Savage, Jr. born
December 6, 1929.  He married
Barbara Ann Hood on June 13,
1954.  He died December 20, 1971
and is buried in Providence Baptist
Cemetery, Macedonia, South Caro-
lina. 2) Joseph Glenn Savage, born
January 27, 1931.  He married Helen
Faye Bass on January 15, 1955.  He
died March 30, 1989 in Greenville,

John Cecil Savage &
Lydia Lenora Ballentine

(See SAVAGE on page 7)

ing. The Non-commissioned Offic-
ers being displeased with the pro-
ceedings of the last training, showed
their resentment by turning out of
office all Commissioned Officers.

October 21, 1761 - A number
of Turkey Hills people in conjunc-
tion with people in South part of
Town, violently took Eldad Phelps’
Wife and set her on a rail and car-
ried her on their shoulders, they set
her likewise on a sharp back horse,
carried her along, hooting at her and
ringing Cow Bells and blowing
Horns.  Ye pretence of illicit com-
merce with Ephriam Noble and
Maltreatment of her husband. O
Tempora, O Mores.

MINISTER

New Dictionary of American
Family Names, Elsdon C. Smith,
1956, repr. 1973 tell us:

Crawford (Scots, English)
One who came from Crawley’s
(crow’s wood or hill), the name of
several places in England.

Yeomans (English) One own-
ing a small landed property, a free-
holder; one who acted as retainer or
gentleman attendant in a rogue or
noble household. var. Youmans.

Garlington  (English) One
who came from Girlington (village
of youth).

Meares, Mears (English)
Dweller at or near the lake or pond;
dweller at the boundary line.

FEAGIN
(continued from page 4)

Above the shield and helmet
is the crest which is described, “A
silver griffin, winged and tufted
gold, holding in the claws a green
olive branch, fruited gold.
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(see LOCAL HISTORY on page 7)

By W. Robert Chapman

For a neophyte family histo-
rian like me, a knowledge of local
history can come in very handy.
Geopolitical boundaries, such as
those separating countries, states and
provinces, may seem to be fixed, but
you might be surprised at how fre-
quently and recently they may have
changed.  This can play havoc with
a researcher who is convinced that
his ancestor was born in such-and-
such a town and county only to learn
that “We don’t have the records of
that town in our county.”

Take, for example, the case of
Spruce Bluff, Florida.  Try as hard
as one might to find it, the place just
doesn’t exist anymore, except in the
memories of a few hundred old-tim-
ers related to one John Enos Fultz,
Jr.  Born in 1844 in St. John’s Ber-
keley Parish, South Carolina, John
married his 19-year-old cousin Sa-
rah Elizabeth Ballentine in 1865.
Twenty years later they left their
native state for Brevard County,
Florida, settling in Rockledge.

Even today it takes darn near
an hour to drive the length of
Brevard County on I-95, but in the
1880s, when John and Sarah were
raising their eight children, the
county was easily twice as long as it
is today, stretching all the way south
to present-day Palm Beach County.

Sarah died there in 1888.
Three years later John and his fam-
ily moved about a hundred miles
further down the Indian River past
Ft. Pierce, settling up the North Fork
of the St. Lucie River on a piece of
land they called Spruce Bluff, where
the family began cultivating pine-
apples and citrus.  The following

year the 44-year-old widower mar-
ried Anna Maria Winter, a Tennes-
sean 24 years his junior.  All of John
and Annie’s six children were born
between 1893 and 1903 in Spruce
Bluff.

In 1905, the Florida Legisla-
ture split Brevard County in half: the
present-day borders of that county
were fixed and the remainder be-
came St. Lucie County, with Ft.
Pierce as its government seat.  Be-
tween 1905 and 1918 the Fultzes
lived in Ft. Pierce, where John
served for eleven years as the first
Clerk of the Circuit Court of St.
Lucie County, moving in 1918 fif-
teen miles upriver to the small town
of Vero.  He died there in 1921 at
age 77.

In 1925 St. Lucie County was
divided, this time into three coun-
ties: Indian River, St. Lucie, and
Martin.  A bridge linking Vero with
its barrier island was built and the

town was incorporated as Vero
Beach, making it the seat of Indian
River County.  Stuart became the
seat of Martin County.  Spruce Bluff
became a distant memory and is to-
day a neighborhood of Port St.
Lucie, a town that didn’t even exist
in 1960 but now has nearly 80,000
residents, making it twice as big as
Ft. Pierce.

Last year I visited the Spruce
Bluff cemetery, which contains the
graves of a number of Ballentine
descendants including George An-
drew Fultz (1868-1902) and his sis-
ter Gertrude Fultz Winter (1878-
1906), children of John and Sarah
Ballentine Fultz.  Identifying the
graves was the easy part; finding the
cemetery was more problematic.

We were accompanied by my
then 88-year-old great-aunt Ola
Brinson Fultz, who could undoubt-

Knowledge of Local
History a Big Help
in Tracing Roots

FAMILY REUNION 1989

Pictured are two sisters, l-r, Edith Tarver Wallenburg and Grace Tarver DuBose.
They are 2nd great grandaughters of John J. and Rulaney Ballantine.  Their great
grandmother was Ellender “Ellen” Ballentine who married David Stokes on
November 7, 1841.
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Bi rths

None ReportedNone ReportedNone ReportedNone ReportedNone Reported

Deaths

Marriages(continued from page 6)

Local History

edly have found the place blind-
folded forty years earlier.  But Port
St. Lucie, a sprawling “planned
community” begun in the 1960s by
the General Development Corpora-
tion, has little sense of history be-
yond last week.  And most of its resi-
dents consider “home” to be some-
where “up north.”

When it became apparent that
Aunt Ola’s imprecise directions and
the changes in appearance from four
decades of development were con-
spiring to prevent us from finding
Spruce Bluff, I opted for the first real
estate office that happened along.
Surely, I thought, these folks will
know how to get to Spruce Bluff!
Right?  Wrong.  No one there had
any idea what I was talking about.
Finally, someone remembered hear-
ing about a small private cemetery
near the North Fork.  So they
dragged out a map of Port St. Lucie
and, with a yellow Hi-Liter, mapped
out the most direct route to what
happily turned out to be the Fultz
family shrine.

So what’s the point of the
story?  Besides yet another recount-
ing of the saga of John Enos Fultz,
Jr. (see vol. 1, no. 2, p. 6), I wanted
to point to one of the pitfalls of do-
ing family history.  Most North
American genealogists list not
merely the municipality and state or
province but the county as well.  But
therein lies a potential problem.
Many of my ancestors were born in
a community whose legal name may
never have existed except as a Post
Office address.  When my grand-
mother Pearl Winter Fultz was born
in 1893, Spruce Bluff was part of
Brevard County but twelve years
later it became part of St. Lucie
County.

What county does one turn to
for vital information?  The county
as it was constituted during the time
in question?  The county as it is pres-
ently constituted?  One needs to be
very careful to use the legal names
as they existed at the time under
consideration; simultaneously, one
needs to be aware of how those
names may have changed.  The town
in which John Enos Fultz, Jr. lived
during his latter years, for instance,
was called Vero from the time of its
founding in the 1880s until 1925,
when it became Vero Beach.

It’s a tricky business getting to
the right public records office.  And
my ancestors didn’t help much by
settling in a place whose name is
today practically forgotten—except
by folks like thee and me!

W. Robert Chapman, a reference
librarian in Hartford, CT, is a second
great-grandson of Rulaney R.
Ballentine (c1823-1891) and John
Enos Fultz, Sr. (1812-1858).

SAVAGE
(continued from page 5)

North Carolina. 3) Lydia Yvonne
Savage, born September 14, 1935.
She married David Solomon Brown,
Jr. on September 14, 1951. 4)
Charles Ballentine Savage born June
2, 1941.  He married Minnie Carol
Daughety on June 21, 1972.

John Cecil Savage died on
February 29, 1980.  Lydia Lenora
(Ballentine) Savage died on July 29,
1995.  Both are buried in the
Cordesville Baptist Cemetery,
Cordesville, South Carolina.

The photograph was taken in
1929 or 1930.

None ReportedNone ReportedNone ReportedNone ReportedNone Reported

Robert Lee Caison Jr. died on
March 26, 1998, in Florence, SC.
He was born August 15, 1915 in
Huger, SC, a son of Robert Lee
Caison and Ruby Clyde Welch. He
was a retired conductor for the
Seaboard Coastline Railroad.  He
was a   member of the Friendship
United Methodist Church of Cross,
SC and was buried there. He is
survived by his wife, Louise (Cross)
Caison, 2 daughters, Eve C.
Hinman and Roberta Caison, a
son, Robert Lee Caison, III, a
sister, Wilma C. Chambers, 6
grandchildren and 4 great-
grandchildren.

A family reunion is an
effective form of birth

control.

Johnson Hagood Ballentine (17 Feb
1906 - 9 Aug 1940), son of Ellison
Judson and Orpha Susan (Murray)
Ballentine.
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Coming Next Issue!Coming Next Issue!Coming Next Issue!Coming Next Issue!Coming Next Issue!
The family of Ellison

Judson Ballentine

The family of Benjamin P.
Huxford (I need a picture)

Rev. Ballantine, Minister of
Westfield

... and much more

Minnie Esther Huxford was
issued this certificate to teach the 1st
grade.  It was issued by the Berke-
ley County Board of Education at
Moncks Corner, SC, on May 20,
1904 and was valid for two years.

Her General Average score was 83
½ .  On the reverse side is written,
“Recorded and registered for 2 years
from date Sept. 13, 1914.”  The sig-
nature looks like Sidney Sanders,
Co. Supt. of Ed. Berkeley Co.

DON’T FORGET
MOTHER’S DAY -

MAY 10th


